DECLARATION OF THE MEMBERS OF THE TRADE NEGOTIATIONS COMMITTEE OF THE FTAA

The Vice-Ministers responsible for Trade in the 34 FTAA countries, meeting in Managua, Nicaragua, on the occasion of the IX Meeting of the Trade Negotiations Committee of the Free Trade Area of the Americas (FTAA), strongly repudiate  the terrorist act perpetrated on September 11, 2001 against the United States of America, in  New York, Washington D.C. and Pennsylvania. This act resulted in great loss of human life and material damage, which has left the international community of nations deeply appalled.

They underscore  that these terrorist acts  undermine the very foundation of civilized coexistence among nations and  seriously upset international peace and security.

They  vigorously and categorically condemn terrorism in all its forms, regardless of the political, ideological, ethnic, religious or other motivations.
They reaffirm their commitment to the FTAA process and to completing the schedule of meetings established in April 2001 by the FTAA Ministers Responsible for Trade, in Buenos Aires, Argentina.

They reiterate that these events will not disrupt the economic agenda and trade integration within the Hemisphere, as they are the foundation for the economic and social development of the Americas.
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